

PJHA Meeting Minutes
Pine Street Arena Boardroom
October 27, 2025 6:00 p.m.

Board of Directors

John Jones President - Present	Jeff Cary – Not Present ACE Coordinator	Leland Green - Present Registrar
Gasper Sekelj - Present Vice President	Jeff Truskowski - Present Equipment Manager	Cassidy Collins Scheduler - Present
Erica Kaiser - Present Secretary	Crysten Weems - Present Fundraising	Stephanie Wallace- Present Treasurer

PJHA Meeting Minutes

1. **Public Comment** – Ryan & Megan Gagner came to ask why their son is being pushed out of Potsdam Junior hockey. Ryan stated his son was cut from the 14U team while those from other towns made the team over his son. John Jones reiterated that their son didn't make the state bound team but is still a member of Potsdam Junior hockey and has a team to play on. It was also mentioned that just as of today, the 14U is no longer state bound. The Gagner's also wanted to know if a decision was made with the incident that occurred within the 14U team.
2. **Approval of October 6th minutes** – motion was made by Gasper to approve the minutes, second by Stephanie, all approved.
3. **Financial Report** – Stephanie gave the financial report. We are keeping an eye on ice time as this is the Association's largest cost.
4. **Old Business**
 - a. **Equipment order update** – hoping to have the order next week
 - ☐ **Formal vote on jersey policy** – it was decided we do not need to formally vote on the jersey policy until end of the season for next year.
 - ☐ **Goalie equipment** – the Association is going to buy some goalie equipment to lend out to those that are interested at the 8U & 10U levels in hopes of getting more kids interested in goalie. The Association has some used gear but will buy new full sets for 8U & 10U. Anyone looking to donate used goalie gear is welcome.
 - b. **14U Team**
 - ☐ **Formal vote on team split** – no need as there is not a state bound team at the 14U level.
 - c. **David Grant Memorial Tournament**
 - ☐ **Determine amount for scholarship recipients** – we do not want to manage the scholarship fund just donate to it. Someone does need to establish and manage the fund. We will donate to the fund and the tournament will be named in David's memory but we are not managing the fund. Jonesz will talk with David's wife.
 - d. **Practice slots for 10U A/B teams** – Cassidy will work on split practice(s)
 - e. **Apparel store** – waiting on Victory Promotions to set up the store. This will work as a fundraiser for PJHA.
 - f. **Picture Day** – week of November 10th – 14th for pics and Jason Hubbard will be doing again.
5. **New Business**
 - a. **Discussion about offerings over December break** – no discussion
 - b. **14U Team Discussion** – Gasper made a motion to approve the decision on the 14U incident, Leland second, all approved.
6. **Executive**

- a. **14U Decision** – will notify involved parties of the Board's decision.

Guests: Ryan & Megan Gagner Meeting start: 6:09 pm

Meeting end: 8:56pm

Next meeting: November 17th @ 6:00 p.m.

Secretary: Erica Kaiser